
 
  

 

 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 
 

January 31, 2024 
 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Raymond V. Furstenau     
    Acting Executive Director for Operations     
 
FROM:    Carrie M. Safford, Secretary       
 
SUBJECT: STAFF REQUIREMENTS – SECY-24-0006 – DENIAL OF 

REQUEST 11 IN PETITION FOR RULEMAKING (PRM)-72-6 AS 
PART OF NOTICE DISCONTINUING INDEPENDENT SPENT 
FUEL STORAGE INSTALLATION SECURITY REQUIREMENTS 
RULEMAKING 

 
 
The Commission has approved the staff’s recommendation to deny Request 11 related to 
hardened on-site storage in Petition for Rulemaking-72-6, and include the petition denial in the 
discontinuation action previously approved in SRM-SECY-22-0098, "Staff Requirements -
Rulemaking Options for Revising Security Requirements for Facilities Storing Spent Nuclear 
Fuel and High-Level Radioactive Waste.”  The Commission has also approved delegating the 
signature authority for the Federal Register notice for this denial to the Executive Director 
for Operations and making SECY-24-0006 publicly available once the petitioner has been 
notified of the NRC’s action. 
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SECY Note:  This SRM will be released to the public 5 working days after notifying the 

petitioner. 
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